Route 1
Kimberly,Idaho

August 20,1966

Miss RButh Dee Simpson
840 Fairfield Circle
Pasadena. California

Dear Dee:

Thank you for your very nice letter of August 12th and I
am 8o glad to learn that you will be passing through Idaho,

I wish I could set a definite meeting place with you, but
will know nothing for sure until Swanson returns fror the
Field on August 28th. I think it is quite possible that I
will be in Pocatello at that time doing some film work for
NSF, If so, I would certainly like to have you visit the
studio and see some of the films and glive me your advice.

If I am not there, I will be at home writing and would love
to have you stop by. My home is located two and a half miles
Bast of the Cemetery Corner on Highway 30, south side of the
road. A small brown house with lots of trees - and I have

a rural box outside with my name on it - so don't think you
can miss it,

I am so happy to hear that the Nat'l Geo. Soclety renswed the
project for another year and know that you and the crew are
very happy about this. We were so sorry not to se2 you in
Reno, but understand your reassons for not attending.

Just returned from a three state tour of visiting digs and

gsaw some wonderful materlial. Went to Grasshopper with Bill
Longacre,Vernon with Dr.Paul Martin, Albequerque with Cynthia
Irwin-Williams and with Wormington out of Kersey, Colo, Missed
Joe Ben's dig, but just d4id not have more time. Had a chance
to skin a bezar at Grasshopper with all stone toole and it

works better than steel.

Do hope we wlll see you either here or at Pocatello., Know
Swanson will be delighted to visit with you also,

Sincerely,

o

Don H,Crabtrse,
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